

Family update #144

January 27, 2022

Dear family and friends,

COVID-19 Update

We have received the results of the resident PCR tests and are sorry to inform you that seven residents on the third floor of Greenview Long Term Care tested positive for COVID. All other results are negative. We are grateful that the affected residents are experiencing mild symptoms only. Some residents who tested positive previously have recovered. All other residents on the third floor are also doing well.

Currently, a total of 12 residents on the third floor of Greenview Long Term Care have a positive COVID diagnoses. The status at all sites remains the same:

Wing Kei Crescent Heights: Outbreak on 3rd floor, 4th floor, 5th floor

Greenview LTC: Outbreak on 3rd floor **Greenview SL**: Outbreak on 2nd floor

As a temporary and precautionary measure to increase safety and minimize transmission, all residents on the third floor of Greenview Long Term Care remain in their suites. Meals and services are being provided in resident rooms and group activities are postponed. Staff are wearing full PPE while serving and caring for residents. We are monitoring everyone's health and safety very closely.

Visitation

Our sincere thanks for your cooperation in coming on site only for essential visits. Please continue to limit your visits to essential visits only until further notice. A reminder that all visitors must be fully vaccinated. Limiting the number of people in our centres will minimize spread of this highly contagious variant.

We strongly recommend that all essential visitors take a rapid antigen test (RAS) prior to visiting. Rapid tests are very important for early detection of the virus. Last week, nine asymptomatic visitors to Crescent Heights tested positive through rapid tests. Taking the rapid test is another vital way that we can work together to prevent the spread of the virus and protect the safety and health of residents, staff, and yourselves.

Family Town Hall

Our next Family Town Hall will be on February 2 at 5.30 pm to 6.30 pm via Zoom. Please click <u>here</u> to register. We ask that you register by Monday, January 31.

Thank you for keeping Wing Kei in your prayers.



Surely God is my salvation;
I will trust and not be afraid.

The Lord, the Lord himself, is my strength and my defense[a];
he has become my salvation.

~ Isaiah 12:2

With gratitude,

Kathy Tam Chief Executive Officer